Official Fusion Center Letterhead
[Date]
United States Bomb Data Center - ATF
99 New York Avenue, NE
Room 8S295
Washington, DC 20226

Via Fax: 866-927-4570
Subject: Request for BATS Account 

To Whom It May Concern:

 

The [name of fusion center] is interested in participating in the Bomb Arson Tracking System (BATS). The mission of the [name of fusion center] is to exchange information and intelligence, maximize resources, streamline operations, and improve the ability to fight crime and terrorism by analyzing data from a variety of sources. This includes assisting law enforcement and public safety with investigations involving the criminal use of fire and explosives.

The [name of fusion center] has current National Crime Information Center (NCIC) access and use privileges, although we understand that a CJIS terminal is not required for BATS usage.  Our ORI number is [enter ORI], which ATF will use to identify our agency’s law enforcement/criminal justice status in BATS and maintain operational security of the system.  The person(s) designated to manage the [name of fusion center] BATS account and responsible for coordinating BATS policy compliance for all users is [enter name, phone number, and email address of supervisor/senior member].

The [name of fusion center] acknowledges that all nominated sworn investigators and intelligence analysts must submit the BATS Rules of Behavior & User Agreement Form and a completed Systems Access form to the U.S. Bomb Data Center in order to be granted access to BATS.  It is our understanding that authorized users are provided user IDs and passwords from ATF and can access the BATS application via any agency computer with internet access.

The [name of fusion center] agrees that information relevant to an ongoing investigation will not be released to any other agency without the contributing agency’s authorization.  Also, any advisory or report (including the information contained within them) obtained from the BATS system or the USBDC may only be further disseminated in accordance with the document’s designation.
Sincerely,

 

Head, Fusion Center
